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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, November 30, 2020
Meeting Location: Due to current Coronavirus pandemic the Select Board meeting was conducted via a Zoom meeting platform:

                            Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89303203045
       Meeting ID: 893 0320 3045              
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.
We will enter into Executive Session and will return to the regular meeting only for the purpose of adjourning.  

COVID19 Update
· (JP) Paxton is in the red for the second week in a row.  We are seeing a lot of in-home transmission.  We have seen a shift in the average age from 47 last week to 54 this past week.
· (PB)  Which communities are currently red?
· (JP)  Currently Sterling, Rutland and Paxton are all red and Princeton has seen a large bump as well
Update from Superintendent McCall
· Dr. McCall discussed the recent decision by the district to not start hybrid learning on November 18th as was previously scheduled.  There is concern over the rising number of cases and the holidays approaching.  As a district we are not able to accommodate the six-foot distancing in some of the schools and on the buses as set in the guidelines by DESE.
· (PB)  Why not add more buses?
· Dr. McCall expressed that the bus provider does not have enough buses or drivers to accommodate what we would need.
· (PB)  A new date of January 18th has been given as the start of hybrid learning.  Why this date and what will the matrix have to look like?
· Dr. McCall responded that January 18th is the end of the second quarter.  This also provides some time after a possible spike at the December break.  
· (PB) What advice do you have for parents that are struggling with their child’s online learning?
· Dr. McCall stated that the parents should talk to the child’s teacher and principal so that a guidance counselor can get involved.
· (JP)  I have been told by the state to clear out our ques in MAVEN because we are close to maxing out the system.
· Dr. McCall remarked that the Boards of Health have been great through all of this and we also have to work on obtaining records of flu shots for all our students by December 30th.
· (PB)  Do we know how in school transmission differentiates from the younger to older students?
· (JP)  We have not seen much in the way of transmission in the classroom.  None at the college level.  A little at the High School level and the middle school down has not seen any.
· Dr. McCall stated that more transmission occurs outside of school.  Its safer in school because is it more structured and provides a safer environment.
Dog licenses

· Laurie Becker, Town Clerk, discussed the issue with unlicensed dogs in town.  Currently there are 40 unlicensed dogs in town (that I am aware of). 7 of these dogs are puppies and are okay to wait to be licensed next calendar year. 14 are overdue to license but are either newer to town or younger dogs that currently have late fees but have not been fined yet.  Fines will go out to these 14 if still unlicensed by December 1st. Warning letters have been sent to all 14.  My concern is the remaining 19.  These dog owners have been issued late fees and multiple fines at this point and have still failed to license. Some of them did not license in 2019 either and some of them do not have current rabies certificate on file. I have spoken with Town Clerks in other communities and the majority of cities/towns take these people to civil court to get them to pay/license.  MGL Chap 140 Sec 151A 

https://malegislature.gov/Laws/GeneralLaws/PartI/TitleXX/Chapter140/Section151A  gives the BOS the authority to have the ACO pick up the dogs and put them in a shelter until they are licensed, or they can euthanize them or put them up for adoption.  

· (CR)  I am concerned with the dogs that are not licensed and have no record of a rabies shot.  I think we should have a telephone conversation with them first.

· (JP)  Picking up the dogs is unreasonable, and the courts are currently not open, and it would not be cost effective.
· (PB)  I agree we should not remove the dogs.  If we have this law though we need to do something.  Maybe a notice from the court would be enough to push people.

· (KH)  I think we should start with a phone call and follow up with a letter that there is the  potential to go to court.

· (PB)  Lets start with the phone call and then we will follow up with this and go from there.

Trash Liens
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to sign the trash liens for the following properties as listed.   Unanimous, all in favor.   (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
3 Mower St

14 Bel Arbor Dr

9 Crestwood Rd

8 Alrene Dr

7 Ridgewood Rd

541 Marshall St

77 Asnebumskit Road

174 Pleasant St

1 Wilde Wood Drive

29 Nanigan Road

79 Laurel St

130 Marshall St

44 Streeter Rd

2 Sherbrook Dr
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from November 16, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Executive Meeting Minutes from November 2, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor. (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Town Administrators update

· Fire Grant

The Fire Department has received an Assistance to Firefighters Grant or $4,923. This will be used to purchase PPE.

· Website

We will be introducing our new website this week. We will be moving to CivicPlus, a choice of many municipalities. 

· Massworks Grant

We have been informed that yet again we were unsuccessful in our application for a Massworks Grant to repave Rt31.

· Town Hall

Due to the increase in Covid cases in our community, we have closed the Town Hall until January 1, 2021. Staff will wherever possible work remotely. Business will continue, information is available on the Town’s website and customers can still call the Town Hall for assistance. 
(PB)  I would like to extend the date for the Town Offices to be closed until January 11th and then we can reevaluate things at that time

· Police Grants

The Police have recently been awarded a grant from MIIA in the amount of $4400.  They have also obtained two other grants that total almost another $50,000.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to leave the regular meeting and entered into Executive Session at 7:59pm and we will return to the regular meeting for the purpose of adjourning.    Unanimous, all in favor. (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Returned to Regular Session at 8:07pm

· Adjourned Meeting at 8:07pm, Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 14, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Meeting Minutes

Town Administrators update
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
